A meeting of Goring Heath Parish Council was held in the Parish Hall on Thursday 9th April  2015 at 7pm.

Present:  Chairman Nick Henry, Councillors, Peter Dragonetti, Nick Elsome, Kate Giles, Tim King, Marjo McGee and Martin Wise, also present Caroline Hadley, parish clerk 
1. Apologies for Absence, Richard Greenford, Kevin Bulmer and Pearl Slatter.
2. Minutes of the last meeting, 12th March 2015 were signed as correct. 
3. Matters Arising. None.

4. Parish Hall. The spring show had been a success. The front door needs some repainting.
5. Newsletter/Website. This meeting was the deadline for the May edition. An article on the improvements to crays Pond could be included. The police want a public meeting at the Almshouses. 
6.  Recreation Ground.  Chris Holden was concerned with twigs on the green. The clerk to email the grass cutters and ask for a cut in the week prior to the fete.
7. District Councillors Report. Pearl’s final report had been circulated by email.
8. County Councillors Report. Kevin’s report had been circulated via email.  
9. Planning and Unauthorised Developments.  P15/S0712/HH Langholm 13 Orchard Coombe Whitchurch Hill RG8 7QL Proposed front and rear garage plus first floor bedroom extensions. No Strong Views.
10. Finance. There was £11,137.82 in the bank on 2 April. £1.46 had been earned in untaxed interest on 5 March and £1.43 on 2 April. The PWLB repayment of £2,674.44 will be taken out by direct debit on 1 May.  The following payments were authorised
	SODC emptying of dog bins
	£25.12

	ORCC 2015/16 Subscription
	£65.00

	HMRC  
	£72.60

	Clerks salary March
	£257.40

	OALC 2015/16 Subscription
	£229.49

	Crays Pond Maintenace
	£470.00

	March Grass Cutting
	£205.02





The Standing Orders, Risk Assessment and Asset Register would need to be reviewed at the next meeting and the Annual return approved at the next meeting
11. War Memorial Martin had produced a display for annual parish meeting showing the possible options this display would also be put up at the Old stables in Whitchurch on 30 May between 10-1. 
12. Increase in toll on Whitchurch Bridge.  Geoff Weir had been invited but was unable to come to  the Annual Parish Meeting.
13. Fencing for Garton End Play area. Nick Elsome had two quotes one to supply the fencing of £2,000 and another to supply & install £5,300. Nick would arrange a site meeting and get another quote.
14. Linking the Footpath. It was hoped that there would be a permissive path inside the field opposite Chimneypot Lane
15. Crays Pond/ Tinepits Rod D’Ayla had finished the management work at Crays Pond and will send a summary report in due course. He suggested some spring planting of the new shallow margins, £200 should be the maximum cost. A late spring planting would allow the pond to settle down first. It was agreed to go ahead with this as the work done so far had been very successful.
16. Working Parties. The Litter Blitz on 14 March had been a success but there was concern that Biffa may have organised one around the same time. 
17. Correspondence. SODC had emailed regarding a street name for Lady Grove but the parish council flet that this was the area and not the name of the road, which was in fact the other end of the Goring Heath Road Information about purchasing the telephone boxes had been received from BT. The clerk to look at the website. 
18. AOB.  The nominations for the parish council had all gone in, only 7 members standing so the parish council would have to coopt another member after the elections. Peter was standing for the District Council. The parish council members volunteered to run the BBQ at the forthcoming village fete. The meeting appointed the fete committee as a subcommittee of the parish council. The fete should be covered by the parish council’s insurance. The fete committee were waiting to see how much money was raised before making a decision about a defibrillator for the village. 
Date of the next meeting will be Thursday 14th May 2015 at 8pm. The meeting finished at 7.40 pm and was followed by the Annual Parish Meeting at 8pm
Goring Heath Annual Parish Meeting 9th April 2015
Apologies were received from Richard Greenford, Kevin Bulmer and Pearl Slatter.
The Chairman welcomed members of the parish to the meeting and reported on the year. The reports from Kevin Bulmer and Pearl Slatter had been circulated via email and copies were available at the Chairmans report was to be published in the newsletter. Vicky Jordan reported on the History Society and the Twinning Association, the parish council gave their permission for the coach to use the parish hall car park during the visit by the French, Theresa Elsome reported on the Parish Hall, Doreen Pechey reported on the Goring Heath Scouts & Guides and Bill Pechey on the Crays Pond Community Group who as well as being invoved with the White Lion were also interested in reducing the speed limit to 30mph through Crays Pond a measure that was fully supported by the parish council. David Giles spoke on behalf of Whitchurch United Charities. 
Martin Wise gave a presentation on proposed improvements to the War Memorial. 

The possibility of having a defibrillator in the parish was discussed. 

The meeting discussed the appearance of the roadside around the village green in particular the verge and road surface on the Goring \Heath side. This land would belong to Highways, the parish council would investigate and see what could be done to make improvements.

The condition of the recreation ground was discussed There was a big problem with Blackthorn and the daffodils were struggling to get through The parish council would look at organising a work party in the autumn. There was no padlock on one of the gates a horse, and a small quad bike had been see on the recreation ground a post was needed to prevent unwanted vehicles getting gon to the ground.

The road surface of Bridle Road was discussed as large lorries had been using it during recent building works at one end

.
The meeting finished at 9.25pm
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